

U.S. Department of Transportation

400 Seventh Street, SW Washington, DC 20590

National Highway Traffic Safety Administration

FEB - 8 2007

Mr. Galen Chen Business Development Director Maxzone Auto Parts Corporation 11016 Mulberry Avenue, Unit B Fontana, CA 92337

NVS-215kjs 06E-057 06E-067

Dear Mr. Chen:

We have completed a review of the quarterly status reports for the third quarter of 2006. According to our records, Maxzone Auto Parts Corporation's first and second quarterly reports for these recalls are overdue.

If you believe that you sent in these reports, please provide copies. If you believe that no reports are required, please explain the reason. Please provide your response by February 22, 2007.

You may fax or e-mail the report to Mrs. Kelly Schuler at (202) 366-7882, Kelly.schuler@dot.gov. If you have any questions concerning this matter, please contact Kelly at (202) 366-5227.

George H. Person, Chief

Recall Management Division
Office of Defects Investigation

Enforcement